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LEGAL AND REGULATORY SUB-COMMITTEE (the Committee) FEEDBACK REPORT – February 2024
The Committee met on the 15th of February 2024.
1. PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE COMMERCIAL PAPER REGULATIONS
On the 28th of August 2023, BASA submitted comments to the PA on the draft proposed amendments to the Commercial Paper Regulations published for public comment in July 2023.  It was agreed that the Forum would not submit its own comments but would rather contribute to and endorse the BASA comments. A small working group reviewed the BASA comments, provided comments and ultimately endorsed the BASA submission.

The PA has previously indicated that they would arrange an industry working group meeting to discuss the comments received.  In November however at the BASA Structured Products working group meeting the PA indicated that they no longer see the need to participate in such a meeting since they have decided to make wholesale changes to their proposal based on the comments received from the industry. They did indicate that it was not their intention to create a so-called “funding gap” by ostensibly limiting Commercial Paper to that issued with maturities of less than 364 days. Indications are that this will be addressed in the next draft. The PA indicated that SPV issuers will be treated differently to corporate issuers but stopped short of providing insights on how this will be done. The PA indicated that the next draft will be out for informal comment in February 2024 with a view to finalising the framework by January 2025. It is worth noting that Janet Terblanche who is/was leading this initiative has moved to another division at the PA.
2. FEEDBACK ON ACTION TIMES

a. Social and Ethics Committees

Following a meeting with the deputy chair of the Companies Tribunal to discuss the requirement for Social and Ethics Committees (SECs) for securitisation issuers, it was agreed that the Forum submit a paper on the issue that can be discussed with the DTI. Bongiwe Dube is in the process of drafting the submission that will be circulated shortly.
b. STRATE BND Files

The issue of BND files and particularly the fact that issuers have difficulty in establishing the details of the asset manager was discussed. STRATE has agreed to meet with the buy side and CSDPs to debate why the CSDPs don’t want to put the necessary information into the CSDP files. Gill Raine and Kurt van Staden will reach out to STRATE to ensure that the meeting takes place as soon as possible. 
c. FICA Amendments to Schedule 1 item 11

For those issuers that have registered as Accountable Institutions practical compliance still seems to be an issue. Nicole Govender from RMB has agreed to share a summary of the relevant guidance notes that deals with compliance.  
Hendrik Ackermann
Chairperson L&R Sub-committee
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